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General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, February 11, 2019 

Fabled Table, 7:00 p.m. 

In Attendance (34) 
Beth Boroumand, John Canning, David Charlton, Laurie Charlton, Patrick Dexter, Bill Donovan, Nan Donovan, 
Heather Fletcher, Chris Gates, Joan Gielas, Linda Hagen, Tom Hardy, Arthur James, Joan Kimmel, Jeff Martin, Ryan 
McNulty, Susan McNulty, Deirdre Menchaca, Gregory Mucha, Darylin Nagy, Molly Onufer, Nichele Parker, Stephen 
Pascal, Ashley Piovesan, Samantha Reed, Danielle Ross, Nick Ross, Sherah Rothman, Vincent Salvino, Julie Segner, 
Dave Seiden, Patrick Sweeney, Leslie Ward, Randy Zotter 

Introduction 
The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, 
February 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Fabled Table.  The meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter 
and recorded by Nick Ross. 
 

Announcements/General Discussion 
 
Jeff Martin from of the office of Councilwoman Darlene Harris updated on funding given to NSLC Bridge Committee and 
recommendations for the 2019 paving schedule. 
 
Molly Onufer from the Office of Community Affairs made a number of announcements including summer jobs open with the 
city and an updated on the affordable housing task force. 
 
A representative from Representative Wheatley’s Office introduced herself and made a number of announcements for the 
upcoming month. 
 
Dexter briefed membership on recent gun safety issues that have occurred in the upper Central Northside. ShotSpotter is now 
operational and has assisted police on both recent shootings. Surveillance cameras are utilized by police throughout the 
neighborhood and private cameras have assisted in the past. Dexter brought up the potential to fund additional cameras through 
ACCA, but they would need to be hosted on private property and that has been an issue in the past.  
 
Dexter caught new members up on previous efforts to expand the city’s historic district in the Mexican War Streets. A long-
standing appeal has recently been granted in which a judge ruled that city council did not act in an appropriate amount of time 
when they voted it down. The attorney’s client no longer lives in the neighborhood. ACCA previously voted to approve the 
expansion. The city is appealing the results of the appeal.  
 
Zotter motions to adjourn. 
 


